August 2025

Dear Praying Friends,

August was another busy month. We were blessed to have meetings in Oklahoma and Arkansas at the
beginning of the month before Tan arrived in the states. Once Tan arrived, we had meetings in Missouri,
Kentucky, Indiana, and Arkansas. We praise the Lord for two churches voting to take Tan on for support
while we were with them. Between churches in Thailand and churches in America, his personal support
is at 73%. We are going to need to raise some additional funds for distribution costs now that he is full-
time. Just this year alone he traveled to three creative access nations to deliver Bibles. Distribution to
churches has increased immensely but so have our costs.

On Tuesday, August 26, we were able to load our 47" container of Scripture. We want to thank World
Missions Bearing Precious Seed, their Seedline churches, Faith Scripture Printing, and Sweet Springs
Baptist Church in Huntsville, MO, for their help in making this possible. On this container was 9 whole
Bibles, 9,821 Thai New Testaments, 174,450 Thai John and Romans, and 5,430 Chinese John and
Romans. We have enough material to load another container in Rogers, AR. We also still have about half
a container worth of material in Huntsville, MO, for an additional container. Each container costs about
$6,000.00 to ship. Please pray that the funds for the containers will come in.

We are getting ready for our 8" annual BEST Bible Conference in Rogers, AR. This will be on September 1
& 2 at Colonial Baptist Church. Each night supper will be at 5:30pm and service at 6:30pm. There is a
great lineup of speakers including, Pastor George Pirt, Pastor Joshua Pyle, Pastor Keith Drinkard,
Missionary Mark Holmes, Bro. Tan Juntasung, and myself. Hope you will make plans to be there!

Thank you for your prayers and support!

Curtis & Amber Hall
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July 2025
Dear Praying Friends,

We pray this letter finds you well. What a praise to be able to say our 46" container of Scripture arrived in
Bangliolc this month. Bro. Tan Juntasung had some teens from local churches come out and help unload
it and then they helped load several trucks to get the Scriptures to a few of our regional distribution
centers. What a blessing to see teens involved in getting the Word of God out! Half of that container has
already been sent out and is being distributed into the hands of the Thai peoptle. Pray that the Word of
God will take root in people’s hearts and lives. Totals distributed for the month of July were 1,906 whole
Bibles, 326 New Testaments, and 234,690 lohn and Romans.

Tan celebrated his 27" birthday on July 1%, We were glad he was able to celebrate it with his wife and
church friends. Usually, | get to be there to help celebrate hut this year we’ll celebrate when he arrives on
August 14", Pray for his traveling mercies to the States and good health for him while he is here,

Amber and | were able to have meetings in Ohio, Tennessee, Alabama, and Florida this month. The
meeting in Ohio was the Bible Publishing Summit in Milford. Itis a conference of printing ministries
working to share resources and ideas. | enjoyed catching up and meeting some new people. None of the
printing ministries are in competition with each other but work in cooperation.

Our upcoming BEST Missions Bible Conference is going to be at Colonial Baptist Church in Rogers, AR.
The dates are September 1 & 2. The address is 1599 West Olive Street. [ hope you will make plans to
attend. Our speakers will be Pastor George Pirt, Pastor Keith Drinkard, Pastor Joshua Pyle, Pastor Tim
Gibson, Bro. Mark Holmes, Bro. Tan Juntasung, and myself. We will be taking up an offering each service
to go towards the Micronesia Bible Project as well as some projects for Southeast Asia. If you cannot
attend, would you consider donating for these projects? Donations can be sent to Colonial Baptist
Church memo: BEST Bible Conference projects.

Thank yous for your prayers and support!




